LIFE, PEACE, AND JUSTICE COMMISSION

Minutes Meeting of May 24, 2016

Members present:  Susan Delaney, Chair, Rodney Brunelle, Andrea King (Parish staff liaison), and Mary Winter.

The meeting opened with Susan reading a story by Fr. Richard Rohr, OFM.  Rodney offered a Prayer for a New Society.

Two people discerning commission membership attended the meeting:  Stephanie Morgan and Adelaide Loges.  We discussed the idea and format of the discernment process with them and answered several questions they had about the commission and its work.  Susan is discerning a second term with the commission.  Due to commitments of other members, she will also facilitate the discernment process on June 4th.  (N.B.:  This event has since been cancelled; a Leadership Day in the Fall will replace it.)

Andrea reported on the progress of the Vow of Non-Violence Proposal.  Linda Happonstall, Pastoral Associate, is in favor of our suggested date of Monday, October 3rd, and having a Mass during which the Vow will be taken publicly by those wishing to do so; she also suggests a Blessing of the Animals at that time (St. Francis feast day is the next day).  She will be discussing this with Fr. Jim.  We are open to all of that, but are requesting a meeting with Fr. Jim and Linda to discuss parishioner preparation and promotion of the Vow among other considerations.  Andrea will inform Linda of our response.

Rodney reported that Pax Christi wants to make non-violence a central focus this year, and is promoting several issues to this end.  He will investigate and follow up on this.

All present applauded the recent Ministry Fair coordinated by the Stewardship Commission.  Well done, and we especially appreciate the Ministry Contact List.

Next meeting is set for Wednesday, June 22nd.


